
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING September 2017
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, September 11, 2017 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was published in the September 7, 2017 issues of the Mt Horeb Mail and the News-Sickle-Arrow.  Agenda was posted on August 31, 2017 at the Town Hall, Town Garage and Town Website.  Amended Agenda was posted on September 1, 2017 at the above places.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Vera Riley, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Town Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and 8 citizens were present.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Greg Hyer led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of Minutes of the August 14, 2017 Town Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to accept the minutes.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills    The Financial Report for the month of August was reviewed.  Motion made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the August Financial Report as presented.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   Motion made by Vera Riley and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $119,503.51.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Clerk Announcements:  None
Chair Announcements:  Scott Construction indicated they would begin road work after Ironman Race.  Patrolman, Bruce Boehnen indicated Scott Construction started today.  Stagecoach Road from the culvert heading east had no soil borings.  There was an assumption the base was good.  However, when a one foot cut was made the company ran into a pile of debris buried along with a lot of black dirt.  Materials may cost an extra $100,000 which the Town will be responsible for half.  Board of Review was uneventful with no appeals.  There is a driveway permit coming up that will need a variance.  It may need a special meeting or possibly on next month’s agenda.  
Public Participation for three minutes.   Bruce Boehnen updated he has been filing in potholes and will start mowing the roads.  Bruce has also been cleaning out the lower garage.  Upper garage is on the list to clean out.  Bob Goodwin indicated the new truck will have ability to shoulder edges of road.  

Action on driveway permit for Premier Builders on Lot 1 Celestial Circle.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the driveway permit for Premier Builders on Lot 1 Celestial Circle.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action on 2017 budget for Town Garage Expenses and Repairs.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve a budget of $5,000 for items for town garage expenses and repairs.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action/Discussion on amending the Land Use Plan and Transfer of Development Rights Program to create “Super sending areas” with additional development rights for areas that include inactive, non- conforming mineral extraction sites, Black Earth Creek and Cross Plains Scientific Reserve properties if owners decline mineral extraction rights, grant permanent agricultural easements or sell properties to public/non-profit groups for conservation.  Discussion continued at Plan Commission with the following proposals:  

GOALS

1. Discourage mineral extraction activities on sites with environmental issues and nearby residential activities; eliminate surprise of mineral extraction uses to future adjacent landowners who have no say in mineral extraction use; reduce wear and tear on town roads from mineral extraction activities.

2. Encourage continuation of agriculture activities or public ownership of properties of scientific and geologic significance and the potential to improve/maintain water quality in Black Earth Creek.  

ELIGIBLE PROPERTIES

1. Grandfathered mineral extractions sites with no activity (no filings with County in 2016 or later) 

2. A minimum of 35 acres of land, not owned by public or non-profit entities, in Town:

a. Adjacent/contiguous with certain public lands as of 2016 in current Voluntary Conservation/TDR sending areas

b. Adjacent/contiguous with Black Earth Creek in current TDR sending areas

c. In National Parks Ice Scientific Reserve/DNR/County acquisition areas

The areas are identified in the attached map (areas 1-3). 

ACTIONS REQUIRED IN ELIGIBLE PROPERTIES FOR SUPER SENDING BONUS

1. Vacate grandfathered mineral extraction zoning status & deed restrict from mineral extraction activities and place a permanent agricultural or conservation easement on 35 acres for every bonus split with Town as an easement holder or;

2. Place a permanent agricultural or conservation easement on 35 acres for every bonus split with Town as an easement holder or, sell property to a public governmental entity or non-for profit for conservation/preservation with Town as a conservation easement owner.  

3. For non-mineral extraction sites, a limited public easement for connecting to other public lands, an ice age trail connection or a multi-use regional trail connection would not be prohibited.  

SUPER SENDING AREAS BONUS:

1. For eligible mineral extraction sites: 

a. 3 additional “splits” of between two and five acres to be located on sites with lower quality farm land.  

2. For other eligible lands:

a. 1 additional split of between two and five acres for every available split as of 2017 for each 35 acres sold to a public or non-profit entity for conservation or placed under permanent agriculture or conservation easement; these available and bonus splits are only available for transfer under the TDR program and are cannot be used within the super sending areas. 

b. If all development entitlements (splits) have been used on an eligible property prior to 2017, 1 additional “split” will be provided for 35 or more acres protected under the Actions section above.

Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to have the Board start the process to amend the Land Use Plan with notification of neighboring municipalities before a public hearing.  All Board Members approved.  Motion Carried.  Board members also suggested Chair edit document for clarity of intent.
Action on Ordinance Establishing Weight limits on West Mineral Point and Garfoot Roads.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the Ordinance 119 Establishing Weight Limits on West Mineral Point Road and Garfoot Road.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on Mike Larson is requesting a rezone of .25 acres he is purchasing from Marilyn Schmitz from B-1 to R-1 (3737 County Hwy P and 3745 County Hwy P, 0707-272-8970-5 and 0707-272-8980-3).  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve rezone of .25 acres Mike Larson is purchasing from Marilyn Schmitz from B-1 to R-1 with a notice sent to Building and County inspector on some concerns.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Discussion of County Blanket Rezone of Properties.  The proposed County Blanket Rezone of Properties was discussed. It was agreed more information is needed to understand what the County is doing with rezoning areas in the Township.
Discussion/Action on the Mount Horeb Area Joint Fire Department Joint Services agreement.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the amendment on the condition of satisfying the withdrawal change by the municipalities.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action on Cross Plains Berry EMS agreement revision.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the revision of the Cross Plains Berry EMS agreement.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Discussion on 2018 budget items.  Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger presented a rough draft of the 2018 budget for review.  Parts of the budget were discussed.  In October budget items will continue to be addressed.   
Action on Broadband/Wireless Survey of Town Residents.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the broadband/wireless survey of town residents to be sent out with this year’s tax bills.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to adjourn the meeting.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:14 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk       


